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APPENDIX 5B

RESPONSE FROM HSA ON COMAH NOTIFICATION



Andre Goncalves, Boylan Con.

Subject: FW: FW: Proposed galvanising plant

From: Tara Horigan <tara_horigan@hsa.ie>
Sent: Monday 10 October 2022 12:03

To: val@HiberniaSteel.onmicrosoft.com.
Cc: n.murray@boylanengineering.ie
Subject: FW: Proposed galvanising plant

Good Morning Val,

| hope you are well.

| was asked by Niamh Murray of Boylan Engineering to issue a letter regarding the company’s potential COMAH
status. | wouldn't be able to issue a letter, however | can canfirm that | reviewed the expected chemical inventory
for the company and based on this the quantities of chemicals likely to be present on site were below COMAH tier 1
and 2 threshold levels. However the company would be regarded as a site that meets the criteria of a process
industries site and would be subject to inspection by the Chemical, COMAH, Production and Storage unit.

Kind Regards,
Tara Horigan.

Inspector CCPS



